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The 2014 Annual General Meeting of Hansa Medical has been 
rescheduled to June 3 
 
Hansa Medical announces that the Annual General Meeting (AGM) has been 
rescheduled from May 7 to June 3. The AGM will be held at 18:00 at 
Scheelevägen 22 in Lund. A separate notice of the AGM will be published at the 
latest four weeks prior to the scheduled AGM. 
 
 
For further information, please contact: 
Hansa Medical AB 
Emanuel Björne, CEO 
Mobile: +46 707 17 54 77 
E-mail: emanuel.bjorne@hansamedical.com 
 
The information in this press release is such information that Hansa Medical AB (publ) is obliged to disclose under the 
Securities Market Act and/or the Financial Instruments Trading Act. The information was made public on April 3, 2014 
at 14:00 CET. 
 
 
	
  


